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                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION
July 30, 2013, J.A. Tarbell Library

Members present: Jessie Salisbury, Bob Rogers, Lee Mayhew, Stephanie Roper and Julie Zebuhr.

The meeting opened at 7:10 p.m.
The minutes of June 25 were approved on a motion by Bob, seconded by Lee.

The bank statement shows a balance of $1,038.15.
TOWN POUND SIGN

It was agreed to attach a “small discreet metal sign” with the words “Crafted by Clayton S. Brown 2010.” When the Cemetery Trustees have a sign made for the North Cemetery gate, Bob will order ours as well.

SIGNS FOR COMMON
It was agreed to have a two-sided sign, one facing the common with the village history and the other side, toward the railroad tracks, with a history of the stations. Stephanie had a proposed draft and will work on the wording when the number of words is determined.
Jessie will measure the Wilton Center sign and count the words.
It was decided to include the town seal in a “dome” at the top of the sign similar to Wilton’s.

It was noted that there are two trust funds for the Common – the Kimball Fund and the trust established by the former Lyndeborough Improvement Society. Both are small and only the interest can be used. However, the Town Office is now aware of them.

WOODWARD MONUMENT
The lilies planted last month are doing well. Kent said he would add its care to Greg’s route.

OLD HOUSE PROJECT

Stephanie showed what she has done so far and how she is adding digital pictures. Bob said he would “pull together what he has done so far.”
 It will be determined how many houses remain to be documented so that the first phase of the project can be completed this fall. The project is on-going with information to be added as it is acquired.
COMBINING HERITAGE COMMISSION AND HISTORORCI DISTRICT COMMISSION

Lee had copies of the relevant RSAs. The plan is combine the two boards as the Heritage Commission but to keep all of the powers of the HDC. Lee will have draft wording for the next meeting.

PRESERVATION OF RAILROAD STATION FOUNDATION BRICKS

Jessie has spoken with Bud McEntee who said there are preservatives and sealants. He will be consulted again.
While the picket fence has done the job of protecting the bricks, (and thanks were extended to Kent for providing it) members felt a granite curbing or other lower, more esthetic similar surround would be more appropriate. Planting flowers beside such a barrier was discussed.

Inquiry will be made of some Milford granite suppliers.

INTENT-TO-CUT FORM WORDING

Stephanie had prepared a draft of a notice to be included with intent-to-cut forms advising loggers of the presence of cellar holes, stone culverts, and other constructions, and to protect them if at all possible.

General wording to include “Notice: subject lot may contain artifacts listed on the Heritage Commission inventory. Please check with the town office before beginning work.”

She will have revised wording before the next meeting.

Work on the inventory of such structures is to be resumed in order to have a list for the town office. Bob will locate the map.

It was wondered if copies of the ‘white pine blister rust maps’ could be obtained from Concord.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was set for Thursday, Aug. 29, 7 p.m. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:06.
Respectfully submitted

Clerk
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